## **Bristol Town Administrator**

**From:** Christopher Lathrop <clathrop@dubois-king.com>

Sent: Thursday, September 20, 2018 10:39 AM

**To:** Bristol Town Administrator

**Cc:** Kipp, Brandon

**Subject:** FW: 2020 Calendar Year VTrans Class 1 TH Paving Project - Bristol

## Good morning Valerie,

Dubois and King will be advancing the Class 1 paving project for the VTrans pavement management section. I'm a long time resident of Bristol and will be acting as project manager on behalf of Dubois & King. As Brandon has mentioned below we will be setting up a meeting in the near future to discuss the project and collect any feedback and necessary information. Our survey department intends to survey the project limits from October 1 through October 8<sup>th</sup>. In addition to meeting with yourself I think it will be beneficial to meet with the Eric Cota once we have base plans developed, to discuss drainage and any other concerns the highway department may have.

We look forward to working with the town on this project.

Christopher D. Lathrop, P.E. DuBois & King Inc. (D) 802.728.7228

From: Kipp, Brandon [mailto:Brandon.Kipp@vermont.gov]

Sent: Thursday, September 6, 2018 9:40 AM

To: townadmin@bristolvt.org

**Cc:** Pappas, Nicholas < Nicholas.Pappas@vermont.gov >; Chris Lathrop < clathrop@dubois-king.com >; ssolla@dubois-king.com

Subject: 2020 Calendar Year VTrans Class 1 TH Paving Project - Bristol

## Miss Capels,

I am writing to inform you that the VTrans Paving Program intends to develop a project for paving all of the Class 1 town highways within the Town of Bristol during the 2020 construction season (4/15/20 – 10/15/20). I would like to verify with you that the timing of such a proposed project is desirable and would not conflict with any plans that your municipality may have for your own infrastructure improvements along these routes or other locally owned highways in the general vicinity. Below, I have included for your information an inventory of the routes that will be included within the proposed project. I would very much appreciate if you could review this list and let us know if you have any reservations regarding implementation during the 2020 construction season within the Town. If you concur with our proposed schedule we will proceed with the project development process and one of our first activities will involve the scheduling of a meeting with you to discuss the details of the general scope as well as attain any other necessary information to move forward with preliminary engineering. If you could provide a response within the next 7 to 10 business days that would be very much appreciated.

Thanks in advance for your consideration on this matter and we look forward to working with you going forward.

PIN#	PROJECT NUMBER	ROUTE		TOWN(S)	BEGIN MM	END MM	LENGTH (MILES)
18V187	STP PC20(2)	VT 116	BRISTOL		6.008	7.233	1.225

Brandon W. Kipp, P.E. VTrans – Project Delivery Bureau Pavement Design Unit One National Life Drive Montpelier, VT 05633-5001

Phone: (802)224-6110

e-mail: <a href="mailto:brandon.kipp@vermont.gov">brandon.kipp@vermont.gov</a>